FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I have been in correspondence with the lcc leasehold team about the district heating charges for my leasehold property Leicester, LE4.

I requested a full apportionment schedule and a comprehensive breakdown of charges from purchase by lcc to supply to the leasehold properties and they have directed me to make the request through this form.  The apportionment schedule should show the total cost to the council and how they have apportioned the cost to my property and other properties within the scheme

From your previous correspondence, it is understood that this request relates to a breakdown of the charges that have been set for 2023/24. The charges for 2023/24 were determined by Full Council on the basis that the average charge per property be £1,611 per year. At the time, the cost to the Council was estimated to be in excess of £3,135 per property, but the Council took the decision to set the charges at a subsidised rate. As such, the total cost to the Council is not being charged and has not, therefore, been apportioned to individual properties.

The apportionment of the actual charges is based on property size (i.e. number of bedrooms), in line with the charges for the previous year. The first £280 of the charge is effectively a standing charge contribution per property, which was left unchanged, with a percentage increase being applied to the remainder of the charge proportionally. 

	
	23/24 Charge

	
	Fixed
	Other
	Total

	1 bed
	£280
	£1,045
	£1,325

	2 bed
	£280
	£1,526
	£1,806

	3 bed
	£280
	£1,974
	£2,254

	4 bed
	£280
	£2,437
	£2,717

	Other
	£280
	£460
	£740

	Avge
	£280
	£1,331
	£1,611




I have also requested copies of receipts or invoices that support the level of cost to the council
The Council does not pay in advance for the heat used by the District Heating network. There are therefore no invoices relating to the anticipated full year cost to the Council for 2023/24.

I would like to know what source of fuel is used to supply the district heating and the exact cost to the council including who is supplying the energy

The sources of fuel used to produce heat are gas and biomass (wood pellets). Fuel is purchased by the Leicester District Energy Company (LDEC) and then charged back to the Council based on the heat consumed by the network. Along with its own purchasing arrangements, LDEC also purchase Gas from Leicester City Council (whose supplier is TotalEnergies Gas & Power) and the University of Leicester. 
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
